Transit Advisory Board Meeting, January 10, 2013

In Attendance:  Lucy Birbiglia, Bill Richardson, Orville Pratt, Annie JonesFrancis, Warren Smith, and David Kesner 

Public in Attendance:  Susan Richardson

Representative from Transit:  Annette Paez, Operations Division Manager

Meeting was called to order by Lucy Birbiglia, Chairperson, at 1145 a.m.

The Agenda for the meeting was approved.

Public Comment:

Susan Richardson wanted to let Bruce Rizzieri, Director Transit, know about the improved service on the Westside via bus 157.  She stated there should be public service ads to help get the word out to the non-ridership.  There are posters on all buses and there was an article in the Journal Westside and Main communicating the change to bus 157 and the elimination of bus 3.  Susan also stated the new annunciator is great.  She said Bruce promised the annunciator would be in place by year’s end and it was.  Susan said the system wide bus map is now on every bus.  She said it is very helpful.

Acceptance of notes from last meeting was approved.  Thank you David Kesner for submitting the minutes.

Chairperson’s Report:

The Chairperson did not have a report.

Director’s Report (provided by Annette in Bruce’s absence)

Fixed Route Ridership for December 2012 was up from 878,003  (Dec. 2011) to 917,295.  This is an increase of 4.48%.  Annette stated transit is headed for another record ridership year.  Total ridership this fiscal year (July through December) is 6,536,341, a 2.87% increase.  Annette stated the 5.03% decrease in September may have had something to do with the number of weekends in September.  There were five weekends last September.

Orville stated he has seen people at San Mateo and Central looking up the street for the bus to arrive.  Annette said the 140/141 is a very busy route.

Annette said Transit is working diligently to hire new drivers.  Transit is conducting weekly interviews with motor coach operators and Sun Van drivers.  The interviews are in mass session.  Transit uses a power point presentation describing the job and benefits, including pay.  Annette stated it is quite a process.  The mass interviews help with two important things:  1. Everyone gets the same message, and 2. It is quicker.  Transit does not have to do as many interviews.

Applicants take an on-line work keys assessment.  It is a computerized test.  If qualified, the applicant will receive a call from Transit.  The last group had about 30 qualified applicants.

Annette stated Transit maintenance did a phenomenal job changing the ADA requirement on all buses.

There are two Sun Vans parked at the BioPark.  They were purchased by the BioPark and were no longer being used by Transit.  The BioPark used the vans for the River of Lights display.  The logos have been removed from the vans.

Orville inquired about the electronics at the Rapid Ride stops.  Annette stated the Information Technology department is working on this issue.  The electronics were turned off because the imminent arrival time was not displaying an accurate time.  At this time the fix for this is not a top priority.

There is a new Transit allocation of $5.5 million.  Annette stated there have been no meetings concerning how this money will be spent.  Annette is sure Bruce has a plan.

There has always been a free airport shuttle bus 250.  Annette said it is now a bus.  Anybody can use this vehicle.  It only operates in the morning and afternoon.  It runs from the Airport to the Albuquerque Transit Center.  Bus 50 is nice because it stops along the way.  It was suggested the schedules for the 250 and 50 be combined.

Advisory Committee on Transit for the Mobility Impaired Report

Bill Richardson stated the committee is still reorganizing and getting new members.  There will be a training meeting in January to acclimate the new members.  Presently, the committee does not have a president.  The Secretary is the only office holder.  Bill stated this should be taken care of at the next meeting.  Judy Moore sent out an agenda in November.  Since there is no president, an agenda has not been sent out   Assessment Qualifications will determine eligibility status with Sun Van.  The process has not been determined.  Maybe everyone currently certified will be processed or maybe it will be done as a group.  Nelson-Nygard will do the assessments.  This would behoove both sides of the system.

Old Business/New Business:

Lucy asked for suggestions for speakers for upcoming meetings.  She stated we have had people from Transit…Central Avenue Corridor and Coors Corridor discuss projects.  Annette stated she did not attend the Bus Rapid Transit meetings, but she heard they went very well.  Lucy stated she would ask for an update on the progress on the BRT.

The next TAB meeting is February 14, 2013.  Susan wants to be added to the list for public distribution of the minutes.  She has requested the minutes from the November and December meetings, also.

Meeting adjourned at 12:10 p.m.

